
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Welcome to the Human Resources Division Systems website. 
 
This site was established to provide you up-to-date information about the Human 
Resources Systems we currently use, or are planning for use within the REE 
Mission Area agencies.  Your comments regarding the systems as well as the 
website are welcome. 
 
The Human Resources Division is dedicated to administering a top-notch Federal 
Human Resources program.  We are using automation to enhance the services 
we provide, empower employees, better administer Human Resources programs, 
and to better enable our managers and supervisors to manage their Human 
Resources.  This can come in the form of more self-service systems, access to 
information and trends, or the automation of manual business processes.  We do 
not see automation as the end-all and be-all of our mission, but as an important 
tool that will enable the REE Mission Area agencies and employees to more 
efficiently accomplish our mission. 
 
We welcome your suggestions regarding our site, the systems and how we can 
improve them, ideas for new systems, or the merger of existing systems to make 
our automated tools more efficient, user friendly, and most importantly, ensure 
that they are meeting the needs of our customers – You.   
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Deputy Director, Human Capital Planning and Development 
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